
Dear Parents, Neighbours and Friends 
 

Welcome back to a new school year.  I hope that all of you had an enjoyable and restful summer break and an opportunity to 
spend time with family and friends.  A lot has happened at Longdean over the summer and I wanted to use the first Longdean 
Link of the year to share this with you.   
 

I am delighted that the landscaping and ground works on the site are rapidly moving towards completion.  The Rumballs Road 
entrance to the school is now completed and the planting and landscape design has been completed.  We have also enlarged 
the bike storage at the request of the student body and the multi-use games area and additional car parking by the sports hall 
is nearly completed.  The entrance from Hill Common and the car park at that end of the school has also been freshly tar-
macked and tidied up.  We have also ordered two external table tennis tables for students to use at break and lunch times.  All 
of these external areas have also received new signage and lighting. 
 

Internally work has also been undertaken.  We have installed 234 new lockers and we have ordered a trophy cabinet for the 
school.  The funds for this were kindly donated by the Longdean School Association.  We have also carried out a deep clean of 
some areas of the school and have put some additional noticeboards up in classrooms and corridors. 

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 

Away from the buildings we also celebrated some excellent examination results during the summer holiday.  At both GCSE and 
A level the results received by students improved on last year and were amongst the best in the history of the school.  At a 
time when many courses had no coursework, assessed students against new syllabuses, with harder terminal exams I was de-
lighted with the students’ results.  All our Post 16 students have gone onto university or employment and many GCSE students 
are returning to Longdean or taking up apprenticeships or college places.  These outcomes are testament to their hard work 
and the support and guidance of staff and parents. 
 

As always we welcome new colleagues to our school at the start of the new academic year.  I have outlined below their names 
and responsibilities in the school. 
 

New staff at Longdean 
 

Mrs Brown – Science 
Mrs Hodgkinson – Science 
Mrs Hodgson – MFL 
Mrs Mykoo – MFL 
Miss Berryman – Art 
Mr Davies ICT/Reprographics/Website 
Miss Hewitt – Reprographics 
Mr Smith – Technology 
Mrs Bresson – MFL 
 

Welcome Back 
 

Mrs Eaton 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome back all the students and staff for what I am sure will be another exciting year 
at Longdean. 
 
Regards 
 
Mr G Cunningham 
Headteacher 
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 Numeracy  

Answer coming 
in the next issue 

× Thenumber4 is the
onlynumberthathas
thesamenumberof
lettersinit.

× Thelightfromyour
computer screen
streamsat you at
almost186,000miles
persecond.

I ordered a takeaway from 

the local Chinese last 

nighté

I ordered a 23, a 13, a 31 

and a 79.

I had to take them back. 

They tasted odd J

After attending Longdean and leaving 
University, Charlotte earns £877 per 
week. She has deductions of tax and 

other living expenses of £209. 
How much does she take home per 

year? 



 

On Thursday 20 July 2017 the Co-operative launched its first community project.  The Co-operative was 

formalised a couple of years ago and is made up of Longdean, Adeyfield, Astley Copper & Chambersbury 

Schools with support by Roundwood Park School and Hertfordshire University.  It was formed to promote 

and celebrate ten key values collectively: 

Robert Flowers (Adeyfield), who is an original member of the Cooperative Forum, managed to apply for 

and win funding and support from the Royal Horticultural Society for the students to design & plant a 

new garden in the local community.  It was decided that the Church of Resurrection (Grovehill) was an 

excellent place to celebrate our collaboration.  

The students from the four schools came together to clear the area, re soil it and plant the plants that 

had been carefully selected by Adeyfield Students.  The team was made up of students from Year 3 all the 

way up to Year 13 as well as Corey Lelyfeld (Astley Cooper) who has recently completed his A-Levels who 

wanted to come back and help.  

It was tremendous fun and seeing students of all ages and from different schools working together on a 

single project was exactly what the Co-operative was created for.  Moving forward we would like to do 

more projects with the community and grow it as much as we can! 

We are always looking for new parents and businesses to join us on the Co-operative Forum to help us 
develop our values and activities; if this would be of interest to you, please e-mail me on 
e.wilkinson@longdean.herts.sch.uk 
 
Mr Wilkinson 

Co-operative Forum Chairman 

 

 

 

 Cooperative Community Project 
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Centenary of the Battle of Passchendaele 2017 

 

This November Longdean will be commemorating 100 years since the end of the Battle of Passchendaele 
in WW1 with an exhibition and art installation.  We are aiming to create our own version of the Tower of 
London poppy display in our Atrium, as well as showing archive footage from the battle. We will be 
working alongside the Royal British legion to create this event and we hope to also raise money to 
present to their charity. The Royal British Legion provides lifelong support for the Armed Forces 
community - serving men and women, veterans and their families. 
We would like as many people as possible to get involved and will be selling poppy kits.  You will receive 
materials to construct your own poppy and dedicate it to a soldier who fought in WW1.  The poppy will 
then form part of the exhibition and art installation.  The money raised will be donated to the Royal 
British Legion.  The History department will also take some of the poppies, which are dedicated to specific 
soldiers, to the war graves in Belgium and France.  The rest of the poppies can be returned to you via 
students. 
 
If you would like to be part of this event donations (Minimum of £1) can be given in to the Finance Office 
or your child’s Form Tutor.  You will then be sent a kit and instructions to construct a poppy.  All poppies 
must be returned to the Art Department or Reception by Friday 20 October 2017 in order to form part of 
the installation.  If you would like the poppy returned, please include your child’s name and form on the 
back.  If you know of a local business or any friends/family who would like to make/dedicate a poppy 
please get in touch (j.sonnier@longdean.herts.sch.uk) and we will try our best to facilitate this as we 
would like to raise as much money as possible.  Businesses may also like to consider sponsoring the 
exhibition and making further donations which can be given to the RBL at our event in school.  
 
We look forward to sharing more details with you soon and hope that as many people as possible can be 
involved. 
 

Mrs Sonnier 

Director of Learning—Art 

 Centenary of the Battle of Passchendaele 2017 
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Independent Learning and Homework at Longdean 
Please remember to discuss your child’s Independent Learning and Homework set on Show My 
Homework using the ap or the website https://longdean.showmyhomework.co.uk/school/homeworks/
calendar where you can find the entire school’s homework and filter by subject, teacher, or class without 
logging in.  For specific details about your child’s homework, please log in to this website or the app.  We 
recommend half an hour a night, Monday through Thursday, on sites such as Sam Learning, GCSE Pod, 
BBC Bitesize, Linguascope and MyMaths. Links to these sites can be found on the Exam Support and 
Homework sections of the LLP.  
 
Mr R Muskett  - Assistant Headteacher 
 

 
 http://www.gcsepod.com/parents for a parent's guide. 
 
 www.samlearning.com Centre ID: HP3LS Username and password are in the format:  
 DDMMYYII, for example Mr Muskett's would be 050582RM.  
   
 www.mymaths.co.uk - students have an individual username and password from their     
Maths Teacher. 
 

MFL—Ask your Teacher for the username and password for Linguascope.  
 
Further e-learning links can be found at: https://moodle.longdean.herts.sch.uk/mod/tab/view.php?
id=8888 

 Information 

wŜǇƻǊǝƴƎ !ōǎŜƴŎŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ {ŎƘƻƻƭ - /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ bǳƳōŜǊǎ 

 
LŦΣ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ǊŜŀǎƻƴΣ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ŀōǎŜƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŬȄ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ŀǎ 
ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ !ƴȅ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƛŎƪŜŘ ǳǇ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘŀȅΦ 

 5ŀ ±ƛƴŎƛΥ лмппн нлртлс 

 CǊŀƴƪƭƛƴΥ лмппн нлртлт 

 DŀǘŜǎΥ лмппн нлртсл 

 tŀǎŎŀƭΥ лмппн нлртло 

 {ƛȄǘƘ CƻǊƳΥ лмппн нлртнл 



SITE ACCESS INFORMATION 

 

All access onto the site will be from either Rumballs Road or Hill Common. Peascroft Road access is now closed.  

The main entrance at Rumballs Road has a ‘drop off’ area, with a one-way system for vehicles and a wide 

pedestrian pathway leading to Reception (see the diagram below). Please do not park on the zig-zag lines in 

Rumballs Road.  

The main entrance will be access controlled throughout the school day for pedestrians and vehicles. Vehicular 

access closer to the building is now only possible for disabled staff and visitors, the emergency services or by pre-

arrangement.  The car park at Rumballs Road is for staff and a small number of visitors; please do not use the car 

park to drop off pupils.  

The car park at Hill Common is for staff, visitors and 6th Form; please do not use this car park to drop off pupils. A 

new access controlled pathway leads to reception. 

 

A Wheeler 

Premises Manager 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RUMBALLS ROAD MAIN ENTRANCE, DROP-OFF ZONES AND ONE WAY SYSTEM. 

01: VEHICLE ENTRY 

02: VEHILCE EXIT  

03 & 06 DROP-OFF AREAS 

04: STAFF CAR PARK 

05: MAIN FOOTPATH LEADING TO SCHOOL BUILDING 

 Site Access For The New Term 



Fund Raising Last Term  
Charity Walk 2017 

 

Total: 
 

£5,364.79 was raised for our chosen local charities! 
 

By House/ charity: 
 

Pascal raised £1,179.03 for the Welwyn branch of Guide Dogs for the Blind. 
Franklin raised £1,249.19 for Action for Stammering Children. 

Da Vinci raised £1433.83 for Hector's House. 
Gates raised £1,502.74 for Tree of Hope. 

 

By form group: 
 

G1 raised an amazing £500.50. 
 

By individual: 
 

The highest individual fundraisers in each House, who received prizes in the final Headteacher's 
Assembly in the summer term were: 

 
Phoebe Cave, Pascal 

 
Tobi Pocok, Franklin 

 
Mitchell Chamberlain, Da Vinci 

 
Logan Cooke, Gates. Logan was also our highest individual fundraiser in the school! 

 

Special achievement: Callum O’Connor 
Special achievement: Jamie Land  

 

Thank you to all the pupils for their great efforts on the walk and in gathering sponsorship and to all 
parents and family members for their support of these great causes. 
 
 
 

Mrs G Segal 
Deputy Headteacher 



Literacy  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 Ivinghoe Beacon Trip 
 

At the end of the summer term, Year 8 Geography students enjoyed a fieldtrip to Ivinghoe 

Beacon and Chesham.  Students were able to practice collecting a range of primary data 

in both a physical and human environment.  

Whilst in Ivinghoe, students measured the footpath erosion on the path leading up to the 

Beacon.  In Chesham, students were investigating if it was a ‘Clone Town or a Home Town’ 

by looking at the range of independent and chain stores Chesham has to offer.  Students 

also carried out a questionnaire with members of the public, which included questions on 

their views of the urban environment.  

Luckily, we enjoyed lovely weather on both days and all students made it to the top of 

Ivinghoe Beacon.  

Miss Lilley 

 

 

 

 

 



 Free School Meals Information 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you believe that your child may be entitled to Free School meals, please ensure that 
you apply as soon as possible using the online system mentioned above. 

 



LSA 

 

²9[/ha.9 .!/Y ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ [{! /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ǿŜ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ŦŀŎŜǎ 

ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎǘ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŀƴŘ ŀǘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ȅŜŀǊΦ   

Join the Longdean 100 Club 
Become a member and make a vital contribution to much needed school funds - half of each monthly 
contribution will go to the LSA.  The holder of the winning ticket receives a financial prize. 

For a monthly direct debit payment of £5, members are allocated a number between 1 and 100.  Each 
month the purchased numbers go into a draw for a portion of the total money raised that month.  Half of 
the money raised is donated to the school, the other half is divided into first, second and third prizes. 

Last year (2015/16) the 100 Club raised over £950 for the school which means that prizes totalled over 

£950 too.  For more details please visit the Longdean Learning Platform for an application form or email 

LSA@longdean.herts.sch.uk 

Draws will be held during our next meeting in September 2017. 

Parents, the LSA needs you 

We meet 6 times a year and would love to see more parents representing the various years.  All funds 
raised go towards the school for the benefit of the students.  This year we have donated a large sum of 
money to the school for the following new items which we hope will be in place for September 2017: 

bŜǿ ¢ǊƻǇƘȅ /ŀōƛƴŜǘ 
¢ǿƻ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ¢ŀōƭŜ ¢Ŝƴƴƛǎ ¢ŀōƭŜǎ 
CƻǊ tŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ !ǊǘǎΥ  ! DƭƛǧŜǊ .ŀƭƭΣ ²ƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ [95 ƭƛƎƘǝƴƎ 
 
Next meeting:  AGM and Meeting  -  18 September 2017 (7-9pm) 

Future meetings to be held at 7pm-8.30pm: 
Mon 20 November 2017 
Mon 15 January 2018 
Mon 5 March 2018 
Mon 23 April 2018 
Thurs 7 June 2018 
  
Sadly, we fear that future fund raising efforts will be in jeopardy without further Parent volunteers.  We 
would love to hear from any Parents/Guardians who may be interested in coming to a meeting to see 
what happens and for any suggestions/ideas of fundraising events you would like to see at Longdean 
School.  Should you have any questions about the committee and what we do, please contact us via 
lsa@longdean.herts.sch.uk or visit the website for more details:  http://www.longdean.herts.sch.uk/
index.php/parents/lsa.html#the-lsa 
 
S. Gale 
Treasurer 

http://www.longdean.herts.sch.uk/files/LSA_Longdean_100_Club_Rules_feb_2016.pdf


Monday 11 September 2017 
 
Tuesday 12 September and 
Thursday 14 September  
 
 
 
Tuesday 19 September 2017 
 
 

 

 

Fresher's Day Year 7 
 
Parent Information Evening—
DEAR and Show My Home-
work, Go4Schools and re-
porting—All year groups 
 
Parent Information Evening, 
Understanding the new  GCSE 
grading system 
 

Study Support Session: 7 October 2017 
 
 

Link Dates 
The Longdean Link is published every two weeks, via the Schoolcomms e-mail system to all those for whom we have an e-mail ad-
dress, and on the LLP.  Next issue:  22  September 2017 

Important Dates 

Attendance 

Letters that have been sent home re-

cently, via Schoolcomms where appro-

priate:  

KS4/KS5—Drama Course Change 

Sri Lanka World Challenge 2018 Expedition 

Update 

Core GCSE Geography extra lessons 

 

CǊŀƴƪƭƛƴ 87% 

86.9% tŀǎŎŀƭ 

 DŀǘŜǎ 

84.5% 5ŀ ±ƛƴŎƛ 

0% 100% 

Whole School:  85.7% (from last week of 2016/2017) 

85.5% 


